## Yarrawonga College P-4 Campus



# Weekly Catch Up

19<sup>th</sup> June, 2020 Issue No. 17

Dear Parents and Friends of the P-4 College,

Term 2 comes to an end next Friday afternoon, and what a term it has been!! Lots of change, challenges, new learning experiences and opportunities to grow and learn in new ways! Classes always finish early on the last day of term – any staggered dismissal times for Friday 26<sup>th</sup> will be shared via Compass next week.

Our teachers will still be reporting on student progress in the core areas for this semester, and these reports will be available via Compass from next Friday. Please understand that it is difficult to accurately report on progress given students were not on site for most of this term. Many students may not seem to have progressed from last semester, but this will be because we have not been able to assess throughout the term and collect evidence of learning in all areas of the Curriculum. Please do not be too worried about this – we will be providing an opportunity for Parent Teacher Conferences next term, hopefully in week 3, but are awaiting advice as to whether these can be done in person or via phone conferences.

As part of our move to Ongoing Assessment, students at each year level will have completed up to three learning tasks by the end of the semester, with accompanying Rubrics to indicate the students level of achievement (available via Compass). All completed learning tasks will be sent home in Student Learning Journals next Thursday. Please refer to the accompanying letter for details around how the Learning Journals will be used this year.

### **Integrity Award Winners from Week 9**

Normal assemblies are still unable to be run in schools, however we came together via a Webex Meet on Monday with each class sitting in their own learning zones and watching our Campus Leaders live on the Interactive TVs.

Sienna, Mikayla, Jack and Jakzen continue to act as our Campus Leaders for the remainder of this term, and they announced the students in each class awarded with an Integrity Values Certificate and wristband during out Webex Meet. See below for the list of winners for Week 9.

| PREP     | GRADE 1 | GRADE 2 | GRADE 3  | GRADE 4  |
|----------|---------|---------|----------|----------|
| Harper B | Zara C  | Lenny L | Paige B  | Amani H  |
| Eugene D | Koda P  | Nash R  | Harley B | Maddi M  |
| Zaine S  | Tilly C | Chase B | Jack H   | Zander R |
| Kyob M   |         | •       | •        | •        |

### Kyah M



### **Ingrid the Insect with Integrity**

says Well Done for acting ethically and fairly at all times, ensuring consistency between words and actions, and upholding the College values in everything you do.

# IMPORTANT DATES

Friday 26<sup>th</sup> June Last day of school for Term 2 – Early finish (2:30pm)

Student Reports available on Compass from today.

Monday 13<sup>th</sup> July Term 3 Begins

Thank you to all our parents and family members for your ongoing support and patience with the staggered dismissal times!!



Please return all home readers and library books to school by Thursday 25th June as we are working to re-catalogue and label.

Students are also asked to return the dice that were lent out during Remote Learning if possible please.

#### Jump Rope for Heart

Jump Rope for Heart is well underway and it's great to see so many children practising their skipping and getting involved in fundraising for the Heart Foundation. Yarrawonga College P-12 has already raised \$772, which is a great start to the program!

Congratulations to the first 10 students who signed up to the school's fundraising page.

- 1. Annabel Delaney
- 2. Chelsea Brewer
- 3. Dayne Lefevre
- 4. Harper Leeburn
- 5. Kiah Moon
- 6. Winter Clarke
- 7. Koda Parker
- 8. Mackenzie Winters
- 9. Paige Bamford
- 10. Thomas Winters





Keep up the great efforts and it you haven't signed your child up yet, it's not too late! https://jumprope.heartfoundation.org.au/register/

Check out these great photos of our Preps potting plants and creating lovely little Thank You gifts for their parents. We all really appreciate the efforts of our parent community during the Remote Learning for most of this term. Other units recognised and thanked parents with lovingly made cards, art pieces and decorated pots. Great work kids! And thanks again, parents!









The Preps decorating their pots and planting flower bulbs to send home to their parents to say 'Thank you for helping us to grow!'

A huge Thumbs Up to Aubree Archer for her very caring and much appreciated acts of kindness this week. On two occasions she has offered to walk one of Prep students into the school grounds and up to her classroom.

Aubrey's kindness put a huge smile on the little girl's face and made her feel at ease. Her mother even sent a lovely message to share her gratitude and how wonderful it was to see such a caring student.



Thanks Aubree!

## Happy Birthday

Today: Aarsh D & Ruby B

20<sup>th</sup> Jayden W 21st Kohen O



#### **PREP ENROLMENTS FOR 2021**

Do you have, or know of, a child starting school as a Prep next year?

Have you seen our updated **ENROL** PREP section on the College Webpage?

There is also a YCP-12 Preps 2021 Facebook page set up that we will continue to post information on.

Although there is no official cut-off date for enrolments in State Schools, we would appreciate enrolment forms submitted by end of August so we can prepare for the School Readiness Program in Term 4.

### **Central Enrolments for 4-Year-old** Kinder Yarrawonga/Mulwala for 2021

Central enrolment applications for 4-year-old Kinder for 2021 at Country Buddies, Yarrawonga Good Start, Mulwala Preschool and Yarrawonga Preschool are now. Application forms must be lodged with your centre of preference by Friday 26<sup>th</sup> June, 2020.

For Central Enrolment forms please phone or email your preferred centre:

Country Buddies 0357433505 Email: yarra@countrybuddies.com

Yarrawonga Goodstart 0357433501 Email: yar@goodstart.org.au

Mulwala Preschool 57441028 Email: office@mulwalapreschool.com au

Yarrawonga Preschool 0357443016 yarrawonga.kin@kindergarten.vic.gov.a





